
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 10th December 2009

Present:
Councillor Smith-Haynes (Chair)


Councillors Derbyshire, J Henson, Manns and Tebbutt
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott (Ivy Road) (Deputy Chair)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Stephen Marr (Desborough)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)

Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Grahame Holman (Highfield Crescent)

Liz May (Broughton)

Adulcinio Rosa (Roughton Close)

Brian Kimpton (Counties T&R)

Anthea Desborough (Tudor Court)

Barry Woodcock (Centre Parade)

Grahame Holman (Highfield Crescent)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)

Peter Chappelow (Housing)

Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator)

09.TF.74
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Pote, Mark Gudyer, Brian Eldridge and Moira Brown.

09.TF.75
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 12th November 2009 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

09.TF.76
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

09.TF.63 Matters Raised by Tenant Representatives

It was reported that the estate lighting at Roughton Close had been inspected and it met all statutory requirements so no further action was required.

09.TF.64 Meadow Planting Project Highfield Road

It was reported that in response to views expressed at the previous meeting by tenant representatives the experimental planting would now be carried out on Valley Walk, Kettering.
09.TF.77
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANT REPRESENTATIVES


An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

09.TF.78
STOCK CONDITION SURVEY

Andy Robinson from Michaels Dyson Associates attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the findings of the Stock Condition Survey, which included a summary of all costs to be incurred over the next 30 years.

It was reported that 100% of Kettering Borough Councils Housing Stock would meet the Decent Homes Standard by December 2010. 

09.TF.79
SERVICE PLAN

The Head of Housing gave a presentation on the Housing Service Plan for 2010/2011 which outlined the highlights of 2009 and the expected challenges over the next 12 months.

It was reported that a draft service plan would be distributed to members of the forum with a view of the item coming back to the forum in February 2010.

09.TF.80
VERBAL REPORTS FROM TENANTS

Colin Medlycott and Alducinio Rosa gave a verbal update to the forum about the Tenant Participation Advisory Service conference they had attended from 31st July to 2nd August 2009.  

Moira Brown was due to give a verbal update on the Northants Tenant Participation Forum she had attended but as she had given her apologies the item would be added to the agenda of the next meeting.

09.TF.81
TENANTS FORUM MONITORING GROUP

A report was submitted to seek members views and approval of the adoptions of the revised terms of reference for the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group.

After discussion it was

RESOLVED
that the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group Terms of Reference be endorsed by the forum.

09.TF.82
TENANT SERVICES AUTHORITY

A report was submitted to update the forum on the Tenant Services Authorities proposed regulatory framework for social housing.  A presentation was also given to members of the forum.

It was reported that copies of the framework were available to view and that it was expected to be published by July 2010.

09.TF.83
ITEMS FOR CONNECT

It was noted that the next issue was due to be distributed before Christmas.

It was noted that the editorial team were looking to redesign Connect in time for the spring edition.

09.TF.84
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Housing repairs project

· Service Plan

· Rent Review

Members of the forum requested that the forum agendas be shorter in the future.

09.TF.85
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Holyoake Court

Stephen Panther requested that the following be carried out at Holyoake court: -

· digital aerial be rotated 

· bars be installed to prevent tumble dryers being stolen

Service Charges

It was reported that the new Service Charges would be introduced in the new financial year.

Service amalgamation between councils

Tenants requested clarification with regards to the reports of the amalgamation of services between Kettering Borough Council and Daventry District Council.

Councillor Smith Haynes said that options for saving money were being investigated and this was one of many options being examined. 
Cavity Wall Insulation

It was reported that a survey had been carried out and the properties requiring cavity wall insulation had been identified.

Areas in need of attention

A member of the forum reported some areas in the borough that needed some attention which would be investigated by the Housing department.

09.TF.86
PRIZE DRAW


It was noted that Martyn Lund won the prize draw.

09.TF.87
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday 14th January 2010.

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 9.00pm)

Signed____________________________

Chair
AN
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